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At 6:38 p.m., President George Ammermann called the November 10, 2011, Guadalupe County Master Gardener (GCMG) Board meeting to order.  Board members attending: George Ammermann, Bob Davis, Bob Teweles, Peggy Jones, Doug Biggs, Sandy Foss, Jose Contreras, Carol Calentine and Linda Bruno. Other GCMG attendees: Dave Elder and Don Hilbert
Minutes The October 13, 2011, Board minutes were approved as presented.

Treasurer’s Report   Bob Teweles submitted a written report to the Board for October, 2011, which will be attached to the minutes. The GCMG Treasury balance as of October 31, 2011 was $10,485.51. 
Bob reported he had emailed a draft proposal budget for 2012 which will be attached to the minutes and discussed in new business. 
Committee Reports
Class 23    Jose reported there are 3 classes left. He has possibly 5 students that will certify at the end of class. One student will not graduate. Graduation is planned for the Christmas Social. 

Education    Linda Bruno reported she is planning a major seminar on March 24, 2012. It will be in Schertz with 3 speakers yet to be scheduled and opened to the public. There will be a charge for the classes.  A second seminar will be scheduled in the fall in Seguin.  The classes will require a surcharge payment. 
She will continue planning a monthly event at the (GCCG) Guadalupe County Community Garden. 

The Junior Master Gardener Program will be developed for next year. Both training for instructors and teachers is planned. It is hoped that this will be an outreach program for 4H, Girl and Boy Scouts as well as the schools. There are potentially 5 GCMG interested in training for the program. Planning is underway and Linda is hoping for a kick-off in January. The Carolyn Hyatt fund is potentially available for helping with funding.
Guadalupe County Community Garden   Linda reported March 10, will be a fundraiser at the GCCG selling plants. The activity has been approved by the County Commissioners and licensing will be obtained prior to the event. 

Matt Miranda’s proposal for 4H will include a vegetable show in June at the garden. 

There is a plan to have rain barrels available for sale March 10.  All costs and profits will be for the GCCG.

Publicity   Peggy Jones reported all publicity for November is done. Dave is continuing his training for the Chairman role. The Dashboard report was emailed out showing activity on the website.  

Volunteer Opportunities   Carol Calentine reported Treva Hicks has volunteered to replace Ryla Cottingham as Refreshments Chairman. 

Dale will have 2 notaries available at the meeting for the SASSR to validate signatures for the liability forms for volunteers. 

The Christmas Social is set for December 15. Consulting with Bob T., Carol determined there is $250 in the budget for the social minus the $75 already spent for the space. 
Speakers   Doug Biggs announced Sir Oliver Smith will present the November Program on Landscaping with Vines. 
Unfinished Business   
Certifications   Judith Johnson, class 22, will certify this month.   Another possible candidate is  Mary Jeanne Lucky. 
Policies and Procedures   Linda reported the Policies and Procedures are posted on the website. She handed out the Table of Contents (see attachment) and is looking for volunteers to help with the remaining unwritten polices.  This will be put on the January agenda.   The By-laws will also go on the website. 
Background checks   Applications for the background checks will be available in January. Linda believes a person needs to be in charge of monitoring the membership list to keep everyone up to date. The Past President may assume this role. 
Board Insurance    Linda reported Gail Johnson would like to be present to talk about insurance for the Board and was unable to attend tonight.  She has information she believes will be useful for the decision making process.  Insurance will be on the December agenda. 
Christmas Tree There was discussion regarding the Christmas tree and the letter from Betty Hughes expressing her disappointment when the tree last year was vandalized and decorations stolen and destroyed. It was agreed to continue the tradition of decorating a tree for the competition. A motion was made by Linda and seconded to spend up to $100 on the project. The motion carried. Carol volunteered to chair and suggested a vegetable theme for decorations. 
New business   
New MG Project   Joyce Friesenhahn, student of class 23, wants to build a small garden at her church as a MG project.  No monies will be spent from the GCMG. Plants must be labeled to be an education project. Peggy made a motion to approve the project, Doug seconded and the motion carried.  
Rain barrels   Linda requested to use the rain barrels as a fund raiser for the GCCG.  George asked all in favor and the Board unanimously approved. 
Budget of 2012   Bob explained the proposed budget, (see Attachment) was comprised from looking at expenses through October and last year’s budget. He projects there will be an additional $1300 in expenses for the remaining year.   

Beginning with expenses, the Board went through each line item.  Discussion included new expenses for next year such as insurance and background checks.  New line items for next year include The Red Barn, and Junior Master Gardener Program.  Bob Davis discussed the need to convert old paper files to CD files.   After discussion, Jose made a motion for the JMG program budget be $1000 for 2012. Bob D. seconded and the motion carried. $5000 was budgeted for the GCCG, which will include gifts, and $750 for the Red Barn.  Other items were adjusted. 
The Board then reviewed incomes. Jose discussed the need to increase the student fees for next year. He suggested $200 to cover expenses.  A proposal will be put together for review prior to the December meeting. He believes we have an excellent program and it is in line with Bexar County charges. Linda is proposing several fund raiser programs including the plant sale, and the seminars that will help bring in revenue for next year.  Bob will tabulate the changes and proposals and bring the results back to the meeting in December for discussion and approval. 

Gift of thanks   Jose proposed a thank you to St. Paul’s Evangelical Church for providing  the space for the class of $250.  Sandy made a motion to give the gift of $250, and Bob T. seconded it, the motion carried 
Class 24   Jose proposed the mentoring program continue next year with some changes.  He also proposed looking at scheduling the classes over a longer period of time and shared 2 proposals with the Board.  (See handouts).  There will be further discussion next month on the proposals. 

Announcements
Peggy announced the Rose Society has Bob Webster as a Speaker and everyone is welcome. There was no time to do publicity. 
TMGA meeting is December 3, 2011. 

GCMG Merv Cook has passed away.

Adjournment

As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:07 p.m.

Attachments:
GCMG Treasurer Report of October, 2011.

2012 Proposed Budget
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